
2/16/23 

Larry Barnes opened the meeting.  Pam Demas read the minutes from the January 19th meeting.  A 

motion to accept the minutes, as read, was made and seconded. 

Whitney spoke about the upcoming Bee School and Richard Dunnegan spoke about the club’s website.  

He also spoke about people signing up for notification of groups and committees.  Richard provided 

information about the club purchasing equipment for Zoom meetings.  Others could help run the 

equipment for the Zoom meetings. 

Bob Brauer and Richard were the speakers for the evening.  Bob spoke about swarms and Richard about 

cut outs. 

It was noted, at the end of the meeting that the County Commissioners are not going to take away our 

meeting room and will be remodeling it. 

We had 18 in attendance.   


